Proposed Ordinance 2020-0109 - Fireworks Prohibition
Description of Proposal: This is a non-project action identified in Proposed Ordinance 2020- 0109 related to the prohibition of the retail sale and personal use of fireworks in unincorporated King County. The Proposed Ordinance would amend the King County Code as follows: 
· Prohibit the retail sale and use of fireworks in unincorporated King County; 
· Increase penalties for violations of fireworks regulations; 
· Continue to allow for: 
o Permitted public firework displays,
o Sale and discharge of trick and novelty devices,
o Fireworks for religious events, and,
o Other special needs when authorized by permit; and 
• Clarity and update the permit requirements for permitted fireworks events.
Comments:  I live in unincorporated King County and greatly support the passing of Proposed Ordinance 2020-0109, which would prohibit the retail sale and personal use of fireworks in unincorporated King County.
Our neighborhood is the Bryn Mawr Skyway area, and is noted for having the highest use of legal and illegal fireworks during the period of legal personal use in January (New Years) and July (4th Holiday), within Washington State.  The use of fireworks in our neighborhood begins several days prior to the 4th of July and continues for several days after the holiday.  On the 4th of July holiday, the personal use of fireworks begins at sunrise and typically continues until 3 am.  Greater than 50 percent of the fireworks in our neighborhood are commercial display equivalent in the noise generated and the display quality, which means that they are not legal for personal use.  I have personally witnessed mortar launch tubes 6 inches in diameter in the street, which are illegal.  Our neighborhood is essentially a war zone during the July 4th holiday.  With the dryer summer climate in WA state, the use of fireworks in neighborhoods is increasingly risky and the damage potentially could overwhelm our local fire fighters and local fire departments.  This risk can be mitigated by the passing of Ordinance 2020-0109.
I have called the Sheriff every year for the past 6 years after midnight to complain about the quantity of fireworks being used until 3 am.  Unfortunately, this has not been a successful remedy when people will do what they want regardless of the laws.  To my knowledge, within Skyway or Bryn Mawr, no arrests have ever been made of people using illegal fireworks prior to, during or after legal days or hours.
The fireworks pose a danger for our neighborhood children and to nearly all of the houses within 3 square miles.  It is only a matter of time until houses are burned down or the Bryn Mawr Park woods are accidentally placed on fire.  If the Bryn Mawr Park woods catch fire, I expect several homes will be burned to the ground.  
There is no sane reasoning to assume the risks associated with uncontrolled fireworks in our neighborhoods, which threaten injury, lives and property damage.  If people followed the rules, my opinion would be different.  Unfortunately, people do not follow the rules.  A prohibition would be easier to enforce by local law enforcement.  I strongly advise King County Council do the right thing in passing Ordinance 2020-0109 which makes the use of fireworks illegal in our neighborhoods to protect property, children and people from injury or worse. 
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